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Summary of Bill (� HYPERLINK "http://www.legis.state.wi.us/2007/data/AB184-AA1.pdf" ��as amended�):





Assembly Bill (AB) 83 - Issuing annual fishing licenses to certain resident disabled veterans





Assembly Bill (AB) 83 2007 Act 165 in part provides free admission to state parks and trails for vehicles occupied by a Wisconsin resident who receives federal disability compensation benefits as individually unemployable under federal law or for disabilities that result in a disability rating of at least 70%.  Currently, section 29.193(3)(c) allows Wisconsin veterans who receive disability compensation benefits for disabilities that result in a disability rating of at least 70% to obtain an annual fishing license at a discount.  LRB 0867 extends this privilege to Wisconsin veterans who receive disability compensation benefits as individually unemployable, so that the disability-related criteria for the discounted fishing license match those for the free vehicle admission to state parks and trails.





Assembly Amendment 1 to AB 83 – Page 2, line 4: delete lines 4 to 6 and substitute “USC 1101 to 1163 for


disabilities that result in a disability rating that is 70% 70 percent or greater under 38 USC 1114 or 1134, or is receiving disability compensation benefits due to being individually unemployable under 38 CFR 4.16 as authorized under 38 USC 501.”.


Assembly Amendment 1 adopted with a vote of 10 - 0





Fiscal Effect:





Cost to implement: An estimated one-time programming charge of $2,000 would be incurred to modify the ALTS system to explain the criteria including what an agent could accept to prove eligibility. If this proposal's effective date was coordinated with the license sales year (March 10, 2010), the department may be able to reduce or eliminate this programming cost.


Effect on revenue: The Department has no information on the number of veterans who would qualify under the expanded eligibility criteria. Therefore, the Department cannot reliably estimate the effect on revenues to the Fish and Wildlife Account of the Conservation Fund as a result of the provisions of this bill. Resident veterans who were not previously eligible to purchase this reduced fee license may have purchased the resident annual fishing license at full price. A slight decrease in revenue could be realized if these individuals now purchased the discounted license. Alternatively, there could be eligible individuals who previously chose not to purchase a full price license in the past but would purchase this license at a reduced fee, which could result in an increase in revenue. For the 2008 license year, the Department issued just over 2,500 disabled veteran fishing licenses.





Supporters’ Message:





This bill provides reduced-fee fishing licenses for veterans who have a service-connected disability rating based on an individual’s inability to attain employment.  








Opposition Arguments:








No one testified or registered against AB 83.
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Key Supporters:





Registered for: Mike Furgal VFW – Monroe, Bill Kloster – WDVA, Chris Jordan CVSO – Elkhorn, George Meyer – Wisconsin Wildlife Federation 





Key Opponents:





No one testified or registered against AB 83.





Committee Vote:





On May 26, 2009, the Assembly Committee on Veteran and Military Affairs passed out of committee AB 83, as amended, on a vote of 10-0. 


Staff Author of Bill Summary





Deb Bowers; Office of Rep. Kevin Petersen (6-3794)
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